OCTOBER 19 – 23, 2020 COMMISSIONER MEETINGS

Sweet Grass County Commissioner meetings are held in the office of the county commissioners in the Sweet Grass County Annex in Big Timber, Montana, unless otherwise noted in the minutes. The first Monday of each month a department head staff meeting will be held at 9:30 a.m. Claims will be reviewed and approved for payment every Thursday unless a conflict arises. At least one commissioner will be in the office from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. daily unless they are at a conference or a meeting requiring them to be out of the office.

NOTICE: These minutes reflect the proceedings of the Board of County Commissioners. The official minutes are on file with the Clerk and Recorder (MCA 7-4-2611(2)(b).

Monday, October 19, 2020

Commissioner Wallace and Roe are in today and Commissioner Moody is out sick.

DES/911 Coordinator Brophy was in to discuss the repeater agreement and upcoming LEPC meeting.

Kevin from NACO called regarding the leadership scholarship.

Peggy Campbell called regarding the tax appeal board convening to hear Jerry Hanson's protest of how Sweet Grass County High School is spending taxes.

Tuesday, October 20, 2020

Commissioner Wallace and Roe are in today and Commissioner Moody is out sick.

Debbie Hanson called regarding the tax appeal board convening to hear Jerry Hanson's protest of mils to Sweet Grass County High School transportation/depreciation fund.

Amber Blake was in to discuss progress on the Community Mental Health policy and procedure manual and the accompanying research.

Wednesday, October 21, 2020

Commissioner Wallace and Roe are in today and Commissioner Moody is out sick.

DES/911 Coordinator Brophy was in to discuss the Homeland Security grants and the accompanying paperwork.

Commissioner Moody called to let us know he had talked to Heather McDowell from SSMC regarding the status of the COVID-19 cases at the mine. He also stated that the mine would be doing a community update on December 10, 2020. They will confirm the details as we get closer to that date.

Commissioner Wallace and Roe went out to the Old Boulder Road bridge replacement to check the progress and the status of the bypass.

Public Works Director Conner was in to give an update on the permit process for the bridge at the West Bridger Creek Road. He stated the FWP's permit wouldn't allow work on the bridge from November 1st – thru December due to brook trout spawning. The bridge installation will be delayed until early spring of 2021 unless we get a warm week during the winter months.

Thursday, October 22, 2020

Commissioner Wallace and Roe are in today and Commissioner Moody is out sick.

Public Works Director Conner stopped by for an update.

Gary Smart informed us that the ditch parallel to the bypass is close to running over.

Commissioner Wallace and Roe attended the LEPC meeting.

Friday, October 23, 2020

Commissioner Roe was in today and Commissioner Wallace and Moody are both out.

Respectfully submitted, /s/ Vera Pederson

Board of County Commissioners

William Wallace, Chairman

Date Approved: December 8, 2020

Attest:

Vera Pederson, Clerk